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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Monday, January 7, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Aaron Bowman, Elaine Brown, Marla Buchanan; Richard Redick, Carl Cannon; Commissioner Larry Williams was excused; Counsel Paige Johnston;  Jessica Deal, Mayor’s Office; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Twane Duckworth, Cecilia Ford, Risk Management;  Dolly Dillin, Thomas Waters, Grants Management; Mark Fernandez, HMS Global; Blair Fishburn, Jacksonville Transportation Authority; A. J. Souto, Budget & Finance Office; Tom Goldsbury, Public Works; Donald Burch, Wayne Young, JEA; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; David Bauerlein, Florida Times-Union;  Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record, Carol Owens, Legislative Assistant;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni, called the Commission meeting to order at 4:04 p.m.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the December 10, 2012 minutes.

Tom Goldsbury, Public Works, had been asked at the previous Commission meeting to provide ballpark figure costs of moving the building that currently houses HMS Global Maritime’s offices and a warehouse at the ferry to a new location.  The property where the building is currently situated is JaxPort property; the port formerly operated the ferry.  Mr. Goldsbury distributed a hand-out of figures for the Commission to review.
Donald Burch, Director of Real Estate Services, JEA, began the discussion on JEA parcels 1, 2 & 3 at the ferry. These parcels had previously been conveyed to JEA by the City.  JEA is seeking title to the parcels. 
Parcel 1contains a waterline operated by JEA.  Parcel 3 contains a water main operated by JEA. Mr. Burch indicated that JEA is requesting that the parcels be conveyed back to JEA.  Mr. Burch and Assistant General Paige Johnston are to draft or develop an understanding on conveyance of the sites.  The Commission voted to resolve the issue by conveying Lots 1 & 3 to JEA with the City being provided easements for surface use and having maintenance responsibility.
In his PowerPoint presentation, Mr. Burch showed the Commission fencing that JEA had constructed, at the request of the Commission, at the ferry and transformers that had been given a fresh coat of paint.  

Mr. Wayne Young, Director of Government Affairs, JEA, reported on the survey that JEA had sent to Florida Municipal Electric Association members to ascertain that those utilities had done to aesthetically enhance sites in neighborhoods where the utilities had installations.  Mr. Young reported on the five responses that had been forthcoming.

Mr. Burch contended that JEA had satisfied its obligations to the City.

In the discussion of the potential for grants, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported on the RFP/Informal Award process.  There had been only one response on the City’s RFP for a grant writer.  Langton Associates was the sole response.  Langton’s rate is $125.00, which is considered high.  Commissioners agreed that the cited rate can be negotiated.  Commissioner Aaron Bowman felt that the Commission should commence negotiations with Langton for their services.  Commissioner Redick indicated that he favored working with Langton.  Commissioner Elaine Brown felt that it was imperative that the Commission move forward soon because of deadlines for grants that were fast approaching.  Commissioner Brown motioned that the Commission designate someone to approach Langton and begin negotiations with an offer of $100.00 per hour.  The Commission designated the Chairman, Council Member John Crescimbeni for this assignment.
In an update on Risk  Management issues, Cecilia Ford announced that she has had discussions with Greg Dronkert, president, HMS Ferries, Inc., on current insurance coverage.  She reported that HMS is willing to expand coverage to the bridge area at the ferry.  A conference call between Wells Fargo, Mr. Dronkert and Risk Management is impending.
In an update on ferry ridership and revenue, Mark Fernandez reported that while the ferry’s revenues are close to the budget projections, the trend in ridership is going in the wrong direction.  He reported that the day to day ridership was down, weekend ridership steady.  Mr. Fernandez indicated that his office is still receiving on a daily basis telephone calls and inquiries from people who inquire whether the ferry is still in operation.  Public awareness and marketing are badly needed.  As an aside, Mr. Fernandez reported that ridership on the ferry is more common in the evenings than mornings, in both directions.  Both Commissioners Brown and Redick underscored how imperative it was to initiate some major public relations for the ferry.
It was suggested that the new president and CEO of Visit Jacksonville, Paul Astleford, be invited to attend the next meeting of the Commission (January 28th).
In the discussion on JaxPort’s Supervision of Security for the Ferry, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston reported that in a recent conversation with Chuck White, Director of Port Security and Emergency Preparedness, Jacksonville Port Authority, Mr. White indicated that JaxPort would be able to continue providing security coverage for the ferry operation through October 2013.

The next scheduled meeting of the Commission is Monday, January 28, 2013, 5:00 P.M.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:15 P.M.
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